Superintendent’s Report

May 21st, 2012
        I.
     Summer Enrichment
Transportation routes and pickup points are currently being finalized as the last step in preparation for the Summer Enrichment Program.
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
April 25th – OVEC

April 26th – Superintendent’s Network; Lexington
May 11th – KSBA in Lexington

III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See attached
        IV.     Land Acquisition

Recently I was invited to look at 20 acres on Elk Creek Road that has hasn’t been listed as of yet.  Although road access and the lay of the land looked to be a benefit, the land backed up to Cottonwood Estates which would require various permissions to connect with sewer unless we chose to run it up the road right-of-way which increases the distance even further.  The figure that was given to me to consider was also more per acre than any other acreage we are currently considering.  If you would like more information, I’ll be happy to provide that to you in the event you would like to look at it individually or as a group.

         V.    Voting Districts
As it relates to on-going discussion about the new magisterial districts, several districts throughout the state have taken action to void changes to their updated districts in light of the lawsuit that found the re-districting unconstitutional.  After speaking with our County Clerk, I have asked for a letter from the Kentucky Board of Elections addressing this issue and providing both clarification and direction for the Spencer County Board of Education as to how it will impact our decision to consider magisterial districts.  As of the current time, I have not received any information providing guidance on this issue. 

          VI.   Superintendent Evaluation 
Considering our scheduled work session on June 14th, included is the material needed to conduct the annual Superintendent Evaluation.  Please have your individual information submitted to Jeanie by Friday, June 1st for purposes of compiling the data.  As a reminder, because policy was changed mid-year to reflect a more comprehensive approach to the evaluation, we must use the evaluation tool that was in place at the beginning of the year according to statute. 
